
Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Regular Meeting 

January 9, 2014~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, January 9, 2014.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Janet Critz, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica, Councilwoman Peggy Neill, Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, and Deputy Town Clerk/Tax Collector Janet Ridings. 
Absent:
Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton and Attorney Bobby Griffin.
Visitors:
Sharon Carter, Mike Stubbs, Tom Farebrother, Tommy Nicholson, Dale Helms and Steve Zenes.
With a quorum present Mayor Frederick Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of January 9, 2014 to order at 7:33 p.m.

1. 
Opening

· Councilwoman Critz delivered the invocation.

· Mike Stubbs led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

2.
Public Comments

· There were no public comments. 
3.
Consent Agenda 
· Councilwoman LaMonica stated that she had some questions regarding the 2013/2014 budget comparison that was published this month.  We are basically five months into this fiscal year and if everything were equal, as far as expenses/revenues, you would expect 40% performance, but Councilwoman LaMonica noticed that our insurance is disproportionately at 83% of the budget already.  Is that something that is seasonal that we pay?  Is that why that is so high?  Mayor Becker responded absolutely, it was a lump sum onetime payment, which was paid in July in the amount of $3,714.  What sometimes will happen is there is an audit on other issues that may affect the premium; that is more common with worker’s compensation, but it could happen with liability or if we had to add a rider for a festival, or if we had additional equipment we wanted to insure.  This is why we budgeted a little bit more than that, but there may not be another payment; it may be all that we’re going to do for the whole fiscal year.  Councilwoman LaMonica mentioned that we were running in the 80% plus range with travel, which is on the agenda for later.  On the receivable side under the revenue, the property tax receipts are at 25% so far this year and running much lower than we would normally expect.  Mayor Becker responded that that [report] reflects [collections] through November; we received an $18,000 payment from the county in December, which brings us to approximately 50% and then we will have the January payment.  Mayor Becker stated that he thought we were on target based on what he has been seeing and explained that we are actually almost a month behind, because when Ms. Henson was collecting, she was bringing it in every day.  Now, for example, in the month of January we will get an Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) that reflects the December tax collections, so we are a few weeks behind in terms of what we are getting based on what the county is collecting.  At this point it doesn’t matter, because at 0.3% interest we are not losing much, but that would explain the lag.  Councilwoman LaMonica then mentioned the franchise taxes on the utilities – “a whooping zero”.  Mayor Becker responded that was because the payment we received in September actually accrued to Fiscal Year 2012/2013; the first franchise payment for Fiscal Year 2013/2014 will be the one that we collected in December, which was $60,000 for electric.  That payment will be reflected on the December Finance Report that the council will see next month; we are already ahead of budget based on that $60,000 payment.  Mayor Becker further explained that he doesn’t like the fact that we have to accrue the September payment for the previous year, but that reflects franchise payment for utility, cable TV, telephone and gas use that ended June 30th; there is a two and a half month lag with the State on that payment, which is nothing new.  The first quarter of the year (fiscal) is a “dead” quarter, but you will see at the end of the year a big number in accounts receivable.  Mayor Becker thanked Councilwoman LaMonica for asking and stated that he hoped he answered the questions and hoped that it gave visitors “just a little window” into how the cash flow works for the municipal government, especially these things where we are depending on other jurisdictions to pay the town.     
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented containing the following:
A. December 12, 2013 Regular Meeting Minutes 
B. November 2013 Tax Collector’s Report
C. November 2013 Finance Report

and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, LaMonica and Neill
Nays: None
4.
Consideration of a Proclamation to Become a Purple Heart Town
· Mayor Becker welcomed the members of Chapter 634 of the Military Order of the Purple Heart (MOPH).  
· Mr. Mike Stubbs introduced himself as the Commander of the Military Order of the Purple Heart and Wounded Warrior Chapter 634 and stated that he served in the United States Army, Vietnam.  Commander Stubbs introduced the gentlemen in attendance with him: Tommy Nicholson, United States Army, Vietnam; Steve Zenus, United States Navy, Brown Water Vietnam; Dale Helms, United States Army, Vietnam and Tom Farebrother, United States Navy, World War II.  Commander Stubbs stated that they represent all Purple Heart Veterans, as well as veterans that served our country.  Chapter 634 has 141 members from Gaston, Union, Mecklenburg, Cabarrus, Lincoln, Cleveland, Rowan and Stanley counties.  They are a very proud and unique group; the second smallest military organization, second only to the Congressional Medal Honor Society, due to their uniqueness of being Purple Heart recipients.  To be a member, you have to be a Purple Heart recipient; the Purple Heart is the only organization Chartered by Congress for combat wounded veterans.  The first Purple Heart was issued by George Washington during the Revolutionary War; it was initially created as a Badge of Military Merit in 1782.  The Purple Heart is the oldest military decoration in the world in present use; it is specifically a combat decoration.  The Purple Heart is awarded in the name of the President to members of the Armed Forces of the United States who have been wounded by an instrument of war in the hands of the enemy and posthumously to the next of kin in the name of those who were killed in action or die of wounds received in action.  Today, as in the past, the single bond that unites members of the Order is that each has sustained a wound inflicted by an enemy in combat; the members’ common bond is that they have given of their own blood for their country.  The mission of the MOPH is to foster an environment of goodwill and camaraderie among combat wounded veterans from patriotism, to support necessary legislation initiatives and most importantly to provide service to all veterans and their families.  As a Purple Heart City, Mineral Springs will be honoring all Purple Heart recipients and all military veterans.  All military personnel have a job to do whether it is a clerk, supply, cook, truck driver, engineer or infantry, all veterans and current military do what was or is asked of them and they do it well.  The pride a veteran feels when they see this being displayed is a great feeling.  If you have ever been anywhere else, other than the USA, then you know what a great country this is.  The veterans are a big reason we can live the way we do in the greatest country on this earth.  Commander Stubbs stated that they know Mineral Springs is a very patriotic town; "we the Military Order of the Purple Heart Wounded Warriors Chapter 634 consider it an honor that Mineral Springs is considering bestowing this honor to all veterans.  We know there are Purple Heart veterans in this region that are not in our Chapter, we hope that by this Proclamation by the Town of Mineral Springs that other Purple Heart veterans will come forward and be recognized".  The MOPH works with the local high schools, they attend their Junior ROTC award ceremonies and they present a MOPH leadership medal to an outstanding cadet.  They meet with the students and talk about military issues and their military experiences.  North Carolina recently became a Purple Heart State; only the third in the nation.  They recently worked with the Charlotte Motor Speedway making it the first Purple Heart Speedway in the nation and they made the CaroMont Regional Medical Center (formerly Gaston Memorial), which was created and built at the end of World War II for the returning veterans, the first Purple Heart hospital in the nation.  About a month or two ago, they made the Carolina Panthers the first major sports franchise in the nation to be a Purple Heart team; “during the game, they wore our emblem on their helmets”.     

· Commander Stubbs asked if there were any other veterans in the audience that would please stand.  Councilman Countryman stood.  Commander Stubbs thanked Councilman Countryman for his service.  Commander Stubbs explained that you could learn more about the military or the Purple Heart at www.purpleheart.org or their local Chapter at www.moph634.org.  Commander Stubbs asked if there were any questions.  Councilman Countryman responded that it was a great presentation.  Ms. Sharon Carter asked a question.  Mayor Becker responded that he thought in this case, we will have a question from the audience for these gentlemen; “it’s unusual to do that”.  Ms. Carter stated that her father-in-law received a Purple Heart in 1944 in France and asked if that was listed somewhere and where she could find that (Ms. Carter has the Purple Heart).  Commander Stubbs responded yes ma’am, it would be listed; the best thing to do is contact the office of your Congressman Robert Pittenger and ask for Robert Becker who can get you any information related to a military question.  There is also a Purple Heart Hall of Fame in the State of New York.  Councilwoman LaMonica commented that this is wonderful and thanked the gentlemen for their service.  Councilwoman Neill commented that the council was honored to have them.  Mayor Becker thanked all of them for their service and for taking the time to include our town and honor our town by their presence.  Mayor Becker read the Proclamation, which he believed was very heartfelt and reflective of our town’s values.   
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to approve this Proclamation in support of our veterans and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Neill and LaMonica  

Nays:  None
· The Proclamation is as follows:

Town of Mineral Springs

Proclamation

In Honor of the Military Order of the Purple Heart


Whereas, The Purple Heart is the oldest military decoration still in present use and was initially created by George Washington in 1782, as the “Badge of Military Merit”; and

Whereas, The Purple Heart was the first American Service Award made available to the common soldier, and is awarded to any member of the United States Armed Services wounded or killed in combat with a declared enemy of the United States; and 


Whereas, The mission of The Military Order Of The Purple Heart, chartered by an act of Congress is to foster an environment of goodwill among the combat-wounded veteran members and their families; to promote patriotism; to support related legislative initiatives; and, most importantly, to make sure we never forget the sacrifices made by those so decorated; and 

Whereas, The Town of Mineral Springs in Union County North Carolina wishes to particularly honor any former Mineral Springs residents who have made the ultimate sacrifice in giving their lives in the cause of freedom, and any combat-wounded veterans who currently reside within the Town of Mineral Springs who, as Purple Heart awardees, contribute to their community in countless ways; and 


Whereas, The Town of Mineral Springs in Union County North Carolina falls within the purview of Chapter 634 of the Military Order Of The Purple Heart and wishes to pledge its strong support for this noble organization and for those who put their lives at risk in service of their Country and their fellow citizens.


Now, Therefore Be It Proclaimed and Resolved, That the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, by the affirmative action and declaration of its Town Council does hereby bestow honor and gratitude upon the Military Order Of The Purple Heart, Chapter 634, and proudly supports the recognition of the Town of Mineral Springs as a “Purple Heart Town in the State of North Carolina”. 




Adopted this 9th day of January, 2014. 

S/ Frederick Becker III
Frederick Becker III, Mayor

Town of Mineral Springs


ATTEST:









S/ Vicky A. Brooks











Vicky A Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk
5.
Consideration of a Budget Amendment
· Mayor Becker mentioned that the budget amendment was discussed briefly last month, which reflects increased travel needs; it is to remove $1,200 from “Contingency” and put it into “Travel”.
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion that we make this adjustment and Councilman Countryman seconded.  
· Councilwoman LaMonica stated that she had a question regarding the amount of $1,200 being moved from “Contingency” to “Travel”.  Going back to what the council discussed earlier as far as our current “run” rate on travel related expenses; we are already at 84% of our budget having spent $2,500.  With the additional $1,200, are we normally disproportionate and heavy on travel?  Mayor Becker responded that normally we don’t have this much travel. Mayor Becker didn’t do a report; however, it is all in the monthly reports. There were three or four out of town events that Ms. Brooks attended; a zoning class, a floodplain class, hazard mitigation, which had at least one overnight maybe two.  Ms. Brooks commented that it was three.  Mayor Becker commented that the bottom line was that she has been costing us a ton of money this year; more than usual.  Councilwoman LaMonica commented “it’s just all training and she had a wonderful time; right”.  Mayor Becker explained that the town has been budgeting $3,000 for travel for the past six or eight years without changing it and that covers staff travel and elected officials travel (i.e. elected officials training) and we have never even cracked the $3,000.  All of a sudden this year, he believed Ms. Brooks said a couple of those classes were classes that hadn’t been offered for a while and then suddenly two of them were offered back to back; they were great classes, but they involved mileage reimbursement to and from Chapel Hill and two or three days at a hotel.  The tuition is budgeted under “Training”, so it does go to a different place.  This is actually unusual, not that this is front loaded, it is just that it has been all of Ms. Brooks travel.  Mayor Becker mentioned that Ms. Ridings also went to Debt Setoff Orientation in Hickory, which involved travel mileage.  Councilwoman LaMonica asked if this budget amendment was going to be enough for the next seven months.  Mayor Becker responded that he thought it would be; unless the council decides that they want to go to an elected officials training that is out-of-town and were gone overnight.  Councilwoman Critz had mentioned that in passing, but we haven’t necessarily expressed interest, so this reflects what Mayor Becker thought would be expected, because Ms. Brooks is going to the class this January; in two weeks she is leaving for Chapel Hill for three days for the Master Clerk’s Academy.  Mayor Becker explained that he and Ms. Brooks did a projection of what the travel expenses will be ($600 to $700), but we will still have $1,100; looking at what we think is going to happen and if we have to do another budget amendment we will, but Mayor Becker would rather do a little bit at a time and really try to follow our budget and to make sure that this board is very aware if we are adding more.  If it got big, Mayor Becker thought we would come to the board and let them look at what these classes were and determine if the class was important.  Mayor Becker is optimistic that the additional $1,200 will be enough, but if it’s not and it looks like there is worthwhile travel that could come up, then we’ll come back to the council.  Councilwoman Critz informed the council that she will not be trying to attend [the elected officials training], because of time and scheduling; however, she had hoped to, because she has found it to be beneficial in knowledge, as well as in networking opportunities.  Mayor Becker stated that he would not be looking to take a finance officer class this fiscal year; however, there may be one in September and he has not been to one in quite a while and there have been changes, so it might be worth it.  The only travel Mayor Becker will incur will be travel reimbursements for things like CRTPO meetings and going to Monroe, which is not a huge amount; “it’s kind of a pretty steady amount”.  Mayor Becker tries to keep that travel expense down by trying to “pool" trips, if he is traveling.  Mayor Becker reiterated that if there isn’t a council trip, he didn’t expect to hit the full $4,200 that we are budgeting for and he will present the lower amount for next years’ budget for council approval.  Mayor Becker reminded the council that there was a motion by Councilwoman Critz that was seconded by Councilman Countryman. 
· The aforementioned motion to make the adjustment passed unanimously as follows:                 


Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Neill and LaMonica  

Nays:  None
· The Budget Amendment is as follows:
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA

TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS

AN ORDINANCE AMENDING THE BUDGET OF 

THE TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS 

FOR THE FISCAL YEAR 2013-2014

O-2013-02


WHEREAS, NC G.S. 159-15 authorizes a municipal governing board to amend the annual budget ordinance at any time after the ordinance’s adoption;


NOW, THEREFORE BE IT ORDAINED by the Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, the following:


SECTION  1. 
Appropriations and Amounts. Amendment #2013-02:

	INCREASE
	
	
	DECREASE
	

	Travel
	$1,200
	
	Contingency
	$1,200

	
	
	
	
	

	Total
	$1,200
	
	Total
	$1,200



SECTION 2. 
Effective Date. This ordinance is effective upon adoption.




ADOPTED this 9th day of January, 2014.  Witness my hand and official seal:

S/ Frederick Becker III
Frederick Becker III, Mayor


Attest:


S/ Vicky A. Brooks



Vicky A. Brooks, Clerk

6.
Selection of the Date for the 15th Anniversary Festival
· Mayor Becker explained that we were leaning toward August 30th, we did look at the school calendar and the week leading up to the 23rd is a teachers’ work week with three mandatory days on the 20th, 21st and 22nd, school starts on the 25th, so we figured the Saturday before school starts is probably a weekend where families are going to be a little more….either just arriving back in town from vacation, doing back to school shopping and we thought we’d better put it at the end of the first week of school; people have gotten settled in and that might be a good break.  Mayor Becker is recommending the 30th; it seems like a better fit and there were no major conflicts with the area festivals on either date.  Councilwoman LaMonica asked how that backs up to Labor Day.  Ms. Brooks responded that is on September 1st.  Mayor Becker responded that means the 30th does become bad then.  Ms. Brooks continued because it is Labor Day weekend.  Mayor Becker added that people might want to travel, although he didn’t know if they will go out-of-town; the council will have to see which they think would be worse….people coming back from vacation getting ready for their families…..  Councilwoman Critz clarified that Labor Day is September 1st.  Mayor Becker commented that now we have things wrong with both dates, but we don’t want to go earlier than that.  Councilwoman Critz asked why anything would be wrong with that date.  Mayor Becker responded that people might go out-of-town for Labor Day.  Councilwoman Critz commented that she thought that the majority of people will have done their vacationing and are settling back into life and routine, but she didn’t know what other things in the community would go on.  Mayor Becker continued that might happen on Labor Day, which could actually be a motivation for people to stay home.  Does Waxhaw have anything scheduled for Labor Day weekend?  “We want to get a date nailed down, so we can really start giving vendors, etc. a firm date, because once you get in the six to seven month period you want to start nailing it down."  Councilman Countryman commented that the plus side of that is in fact being a holiday weekend might inspire people to be a little more inclined to celebrate, inclined to attend a festival, to get out and enjoy, so it is probably the lesser of two evils.  Councilman Countryman stated that he thought the council should still consider that date.  Mayor Becker added from the perspective of the schools in terms of the bands that would be a good day; they are practicing before school starts, but they are all back, so they have had a full week of school and the band is fine either way.  Councilman Countryman added that the festival is scheduled on Saturday; people will still have Labor Day to celebrate as a family to have a get together to cook out or whatever you do and we will have already been done.  Councilman Countryman stated that he thought this was a great idea.      
·  
 Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion that we confirm Saturday, August 30, 2014 as a date for our 15th Anniversary Festival and Councilwoman Neill seconded. The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Neill and LaMonica  

Nays:  None
· Mayor Becker thanked the council and stated that he thought this was going to be a good date.   
7.
Staff Updates
· Ms. Brooks explained that she wouldn’t typically bring this up, but she received a complaint right before Christmas about hunting on our greenway over at Houston Ridge.  Ms. Brooks was taken out there by a resident and they walked the town property and saw deer stands/feeders; “obviously there has been hunting on our property”.  Ms. Brooks further explained that Mayor Becker has followed up by going out there and looking at all of our stakes, because we want to get our property marked and signs put up out there indicating that you are not allowed to hunt on our property.  In addition to that, we are considering writing a letter to all individuals in Houston Ridge letting them know that the greenway is here, it is public property – meaning they can walk on it, they can use it, anybody else can as well.  Ms. Brooks informed the council that Mayor Becker noted a few problems while he was out there; there is a fence on our property that needs to be addressed and he wasn’t able to find all of the rebars, so we are hoping to have Carroll Rushing (who is a licensed surveyor) to come out and finish marking the property.  Mayor Becker commented that we have to address the encroachment issue with the fence; it is a pretty serious issue with this fence.  It is at least 20 feet onto the property for a length of more than 60 feet.  It is a huge encroachment if Mayor Becker has the boundary right based on the stakes that he has found; we need the surveyor to verify that and locate the rest.  Councilwoman Critz responded that she thought we needed to get Mr. Rushing out there as soon as possible and get those stakes and deal with the fence issue, because Mayor Becker won’t be able to put the posted signs up in the strategic locations that will be needed until he knows where those boundaries are; that is the first step and it needs to happen quickly.  Councilwoman LaMonica added that she liked the idea of letting the residents of Houston Ridge know; that way if they see folks hunting and heading that direction they can report it.  Mayor Becker noted that the one thing about Houston Ridge is that if you had a trail on it (there is no defined trail), it would be 3/8ths to 4/10ths of a mile long along the creek; it’s a long narrow stretch and it is very nice, but it does not connect in any way to our other trail property, so there is very little traffic on it except what might come through from the Double R Horse Farm and they don’t ride during hunting season, because the Blumenthal Property is hunted.  It is pretty much their little recreational area that does have a 20 foot easement from the cul-de-sac, which also needs to be marked.  This is not publicized heavily, it is there, it is a public access, but it is not being billed as a trailhead in our greenway literature; it is an access for that neighborhood for the most part.  Councilman Countryman commented that he ultimately thought it was a good idea to have some signs made, not just no trespassing kind of signs, but also signs that would advise the community that the greenway system is a sanctuary.  They need to understand that the Catawba Lands Conservancy uses signs that designate their properties as sanctuaries and communicate the fact that they are not huntable.  “That is very appropriate that we do that as well”, Councilman Countryman said.  Councilwoman Neill agreed that it is not a “free for all” out there, it is a sanctuary.  Mayor Becker explained that he was going to develop subtle signage.  Right now, the stakes that he has put in are what Carroll Rushing uses; a five foot piece of ¾ inch PVC tubing, which fits over the rebar; it is durable unlike a wooden stake, but it is not that attractive.  Mayor Becker would like to go back to the flat "Carsonite" brown forest service type stakes, which could have decals stuck on them that say no hunting, nor fires, your municipal boundary on one side and private property on the other side to discourage people from going into someone’s back yard.  Some of those houses are close to the back property line, so we want to be sensitive to that issue; we have been pretty subtle with signage, those of you who walk the greenway know how we mark it.  Councilwoman Critz mentioned that until those signs are there, you really don’t give law enforcement or the wildlife people any teeth.  Mayor Becker noted that he did go along the creek and along the end of the Blumenthal property at the end which butts up to Robert McCarver’s property (that sort of “U” shaped envelope) and he sprayed strategic trees with purple paint, so as you are coming across the creek from the Blumenthal’s property (which is hunted), they will know they are entering a no hunting area; the purple paint is pretty well established now among hunters.  Councilman Countryman commented that was a good point.  Councilwoman Critz asked if a motion was needed.  Mayor Becker responded no, these were just updates; we don’t need a motion.   
· Councilwoman LaMonica stated that she just had a clerical question with regards to the North Carolina withholding forms that are now required under the new tax income laws that have been launched.  If you have already completed them for your primary employer, do you have to submit a second form?  Mayor Becker responded that he thought he had to send it to Advantage Payroll; however, they are not withholding North Carolina tax from any of the council, as they know from their pay stub, but he thought they needed to have it on record; they’ve already got the council’s old one.  Councilwoman LaMonica commented that she didn’t want to duplicate it if it was going to cause a problem.  Mayor Becker responded no, because they don’t mail it to the IRS or the North Carolina Department of Revenue, the payroll provider keeps that so they can calculate the withholding and they have been emphatic about getting the forms sent in; Mayor Becker wants to be in compliance with what the State wants us to do.  Mayor Becker further commented that unless you have a complex tax situation, it is probably zero exemptions under the law and they are not going to withhold anything anyway.  Councilwoman LaMonica responded okay, we complete these and they go back to Mayor Becker.  Mayor Becker responded yes, and you can use the EZ; unless your tax advisor says otherwise it would be zero.  Councilwoman Coffey asked if the forms were to go to Ms. Brooks.  Mayor Becker responded either way, he is the one that sends them to Advantage; they are locked up while they are on our premises, so as soon as they can get those to him he would appreciate it.    
8.
Other Business

· Councilwoman Critz explained that while Mayor Becker was away for Christmas she was notified by one of the horse riders about some stakes that were put out by the county; she could only assume that when they were back there marking Lot 91 [of Copper Run] they went ahead and marked for the other lots too to prevent another trip.  Flags were put on the town’s land, including the cemetery, which would have been irreparable damage had the backhoes gone in there and simply followed the designated septic flags, so we are so thankful for the horse riders being down there more frequently than most of us that walk that section.  Councilwoman Critz passed that information onto Mayor Becker, because he knows the boundaries much better than probably any of us and asked him or Ms. Brooks to follow through.  Councilwoman Critz noted that she thought the council needed to know that the county is not taking the appropriate interest or attention to the situations and it doesn’t appear that True Homes is either, so we are going to have to be a little more involved.  Mayor Becker commented that was the other property management issue that we somehow forgot, because we got wrapped up in the other.  We had encroachments on various pieces of the town property; Mayor Becker wished that Attorney Bobby Griffin were here with real estate law.  You have the doctrine of adverse possession; if you let somebody leave 20 feet of fence on our property for ten years, the next thing you know he owns the property.  It doesn’t always happen that way, but it is not a door you want to open when you try to protect the public’s assets.  Ms. Brooks followed through very diligently and very quickly with True Homes and with Mr. LeForce (who owns the property until True Homes buys it) and with Union County.  Ms. Brooks commented that True Homes was using a preliminary plat from way back when and it doesn’t even show that it was our property.  They were also using the preliminary plat as their sales plat; Ms. Brooks informed them that they were using the wrong plat for that as well, because we have ten of those lots and they had them out there as sales lots.  Councilwoman Critz commented that she thought that was a very good thing, because it led into multiple corrections that really needed to be made.  Mayor Becker commented that it is very good to have neighbors and people who use the public property that are aware and that make the phone call; this has been very good in both cases.  
· Councilwoman Critz presented the council with an FYI on the DOT situation; she doesn’t really have an update, because she and Neva Helms have been getting the runaround.  Councilwoman Critz directed her comments to Ms. Helms in saying that she appreciates her help, but she thought they had hit a wall and it appears that DOT is totally uninterested in our circumstances, so we are probably going to have to ask Representative Brody to get us our foot in the door in Raleigh and go above Mr. Underwood’s head.  Mayor Becker responded to at least get an answer; if they are going to say no, but let’s not continue to get the brush off.  Councilwoman Critz commented that’s kind of where that is, we are not giving up, but we are not getting anywhere yet.  
9. 
Adjournment

· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, LaMonica and Neill
Nays:  None
· The meeting was adjourned at 8:21 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, February 13, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk


Frederick Becker III, Mayor 
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